“Congress has failed to discuss the impacts of illegal immigration on our healthcare system and how it affects operating costs of our hospitals.  This is one, of many areas, that have not been addressed in the course of the current healthcare debate.  I have long been an advocate of increased border security and the enforcement of our current immigration laws.  These two items alone would curb illegal immigration into our country and, in turn, decrease the costs of services in our nation.  
‘However, during the healthcare debate in the House I offered an amendment to encourage doctors to receive indigent patients outside of the emergency room as a cost saving measure.  Unfortunately this amendment failed,” said Heller.          
